

SENATOR JD VANCE: DRUG POLICY RECORD

AUGUST 2024

Drug Policy Action believes that drug policy should be grounded in evidence, health, equity, and human rights. The 2024 U.S. presidential election will have critical implications for drug policy nationwide. It's important you know the facts about each candidate's record and history.

VANCE'S DRUG POLICY RECORD PRIORITIZES PUNITIVE POLICIES

JD Vance, U.S. Senator representing Ohio, has prioritized laws and policies to further entrench the war on drugs through enforcement and criminalization. He has often conveyed misinformation to support his policy positions, particularly when it comes to fentanyl trafficking and the border. Despite his personal experiences with addiction, Vance does not support the full range of overdose prevention and harm reduction services.

VANCE SENDS MIXED SIGNALS ON MARIJUANA LEGALIZATION

Vance supports the rights of states to set their own marijuana laws and has said that marijuana rescheduling has "never been a particular focus...[or] particular cause of concern" of his.! Vance has also indicated that he's against incarcerating people over low-level possession, but has concerns about federal legalization.² Vance also voted against the SAFER Banking Act, a banking bill that gives financial services to cannabis companies.

KEY FEDERAL LEGISLATION OPPOSEDBY VANCE:

Voted against SAFER Banking Act of 2023

VANCE SUPPORTS "TOUGH-ON-CRIME" APPROACH TO CRIMINAL JUSTICE

Vance introduced a Congressional resolution condemning the District of Columbia's Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022, a bill that overhauled deadly policing practices in the nation's capital and modified drug paraphernalia laws to support harm reduction.^{3,4}

KEY FEDERAL LEGISLATION SUPPORTED BY VANCE:

- Sponsored <u>S.J. Res.26</u>
- Cosponsored Back the Blue Act of 2023
- Cosponsored PRINTS Act of 2023

VANCE PRIORITIZES CRIMINALIZATION IN RESPONSE TO THE OVERDOSE CRISIS

In 2016, Vance founded a charity, "Our Ohio Renewal," to help address the state's opioid crisis.⁵ However, he received criticism for sending an addiction specialist with ties to Purdue Pharma, the maker of OxyContin, to Ohio's Appalachian region.⁶ The charity was shuttered after Vance won his U.S. Senate seat.⁷

Vance's approach to the overdose crisis has, similarly to his running mate former President Trump, focused on law enforcement, as well as border policies. Vance supports allowing the president to use the U.S. military to go after drug

cartels.⁹ In tandem with Vance's public comments on the issue, he has supported legislation that attempts to reduce the presence of fentanyl from abroad, specifically China and Mexico.⁹

In July 2023, he falsely claimed that drug decriminalization increases drug overdose and addiction rates in response to a question about the reform enacted in Portugal and in some parts of the U.S.¹⁰ However, a recent JAMA study found no evidence that Oregon's drug decriminalization law led to an increase in fatal overdose rates in the state.^{11,12}

Vance added, however, that "some harm reduction absolutely matters. Suboxone is a sort of medically assisted treatment for people who are trying to break clean of this stuff. All that's part of the equation. But I think that if we believe we're going to solve the opioid problem by handing out needles, we're going to make the problem worse and in fact, we're already seeing evidence that we've done this."

Yet, there is an overwhelming body of evidence on the effectiveness of syringe service access which is proven to curb the spread of blood-borne disease and save lives."

Syringe service programs also increase the chances people enter treatment and stop drug use.¹⁵

KEY FEDERAL LEGISLATION SUPPORTED BY VANCE:

- Sponsored <u>Dependent Controlled Substance</u>
 Transparency Act of 2024
 - To allow parents to request information about controlled substances prescribed to adult children on their health insurance

- Cosponsored <u>FEND Off Fentanyl Act of 2023</u>
- Cosponsored Combating Illicit Xylazine Act of 2023
- Cosponsored <u>Protecting Americans from Fentanyl</u>
 Trafficking Act of 2023
- Cosponsored <u>S.Res.362</u>
 - to express the sense of the Senate regarding the constitutional right of State Governors to repel the dangerous ongoing invasion across the United States southern border
- Cosponsored Secure the Border Act of 2023
- Cosponsored TREATS Act of 2023
- Cosponsored S.Res.2I5

If you have questions about this information please contact our Director of Federal Affairs Maritza
Perez Medina at mperez@drugpolicy.org.

Visit <u>www.drugpolicy.org/OverdosePlan</u> to learn about our campaign demanding an overdose prevention plan from the presidential candidates.

Drug Policy Action works to pass new drug laws and policies grounded in evidence, health, equity, and human rights — and undertakes a wide range of activities including political advocacy and electoral work to support these principles. Drug Policy Action is a nonpartisan, not-for-profit 50I(c) (4) organization, and is the advocacy and political partner of the Drug Policy Alliance. Learn more at drugpolicyaction.org.

END NOTES

- Kyle Jaeger: "Where Trump's Vice Presidential running mate
 J.D. Vance stands on marijuana" Marijuana Moment, July 15,
 2024, https://www.marijuanamoment.net/where-trumps-vice-presidential-running-mate-j-d-vance-stands-on-marijuana/.
- 2. Ibid.
- Congress.gov. "A joint resolution disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022." May II, 2023, https://www.congress.gov/bill/II8th-congress/senate-joint-resolution/26?q=%7B%22search%22%3A%22jd+vance%22%7D&s=3&r=34.
- Council of the District of Columbia. "D.C. Law 24-345.
 Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022". 2024, https://code.docouncil.gov/us/dc/council/laws/24-345.
- Julie Carr Smyth, "Vance's anti-drug charity enlisted doctor echoing Big Pharma," AP News, Aug. 18, 2022, https://apnews.com/article/2022-midterm-elections-entertainment-health-175153d8a80d93b2c9c6654a6a730de9.
- 6. Ibid.
- 7. Ibid.
- Michael Mitsanas. "Sen. JD Vance endorses the U.S. military's going after drug cartels in Mexico." NBC News, July 2, 2023, https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/immigration/sen-jd-vance-endorses-us-military-going-drug-cartels-mexico-rcna9!902.
- Senate Banking Committee Full Committee Hearing. "Stopping the flow of fentanyl: public awareness and legislative solutions." Senate Banking Committee, Jan. II, 2024, https://www.banking.senate.gov/hearings/stopping-the-flow-of-fentanyl-public-awareness-and-legislative-solutions.

- IO. Kyle Jaeger. "Where Trump's Vice Presidential running mate J.D. Vance stands on marijuana." Marijuana Moment, July 15, 2024, https://www.marijuanamoment.net/where-trumps-vice-presidential-running-mate-i-d-vance-stands-on-marijuana/#wtext=96E2%80%9Clf%20you%20look%20at%20 some.go%20up%20%E2%80%9D%20he%20said
- II. Bianca D. Rivera, MPH, Magdalena Cerdá, DrPH, MPH, Spruha Joshi, PhD, MPH, et al. "One-Year Association of Drug Possession Law Change With Fatal Drug Overdose in Oregon and Washington." JAMA Network, Sept. 27, 2023, https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jamapsychiatry/article-abstract/2809867.
- Jess Thomson. "Scientists confirm decriminalizing drugs doesn't increase overdose deaths." Newsweek, Sept. 27, 2023, https://www.newsweek.com/decriminalizing-drugs-no-increase-overdose-deaths-1830265.
- Kyle Jaeger. "Where Trump's Vice Presidential running mate
 J.D. Vance stands on marijuana." Marijuana Moment, July 15,
 2024, https://www.marijuanamoment.net/where-trumpsvice-presidential-running-mate-j-d-vance-stands-onmarijuana/#:xtext=%E2%80%90!f%20you%20look%20at%20
 some.go%20up%20%E2%80%9D%20he%20said
- I4. CDC. "Safety and Effectiveness of Syringe Services Programs." Feb. 8, 2024, https://www.cdc.gov/syringe-services-programs/php/safety-effectiveness.html#: text=Nearly%2030%20years%20of%20research.and%20other%20infectionsIII2.
- 15. CDC. "Safety and Effectiveness of Syringe Services Programs." Feb. 8, 2024, https://www.cdc.gov/syringe-services-programs/php/safety-effectiveness.html#: "text=Research%20shows.use%20the%20programs13."